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2024 Library Pass Program 
 

 

 

 

Getting outdoors is the perfect way to connect with nature, family, and friends! NH State Parks are here to help by offering NH municipal 

libraries the opportunity to participate in the Library Pass Program. By purchasing a Library Pass, your patrons will have the ability to 

get outdoors and make memories when they reserve the pass with you.  Once they have reserved the pass from the library, all they 

need to do is choose the NH State Park they wish to visit with their family.  We strongly recommend they make a reservation prior to 

arriving as that is the only way to guarantee access into the park. See below for more information. 

 

Cost: 

 

Dates Valid: 

Valid for: 

 

Restrictions: 

 

 

 

 

How it works: 

 

 

 

How to obtain pass: 

 

 

 

 

 

Reservations: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Entrance into park: 

Replacement plan: 

$105.00 per pass 

 

January 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024 

 

Pass is valid for 2 adults and up to 4 dependents to gain access at no additional charge to all our day- 

use parks. 

 

The pass is NOT valid at the Cannon Mountain Aerial Tramway, the Flume Gorge, Hampton Beach 

State Park – South Beach or Wallis Sands State Park. The pass cannot be used for camping and is not 

valid at the metered parking areas. The pass is ONLY valid for the date listed on the pass. There is no 

cash value on the pass and the pass cannot be exchanged for a different date. 

 

Once payment is received, the Division of Parks and Recreation will set up a daily “tour” for each pass 

purchased in the name of the Library. Once the “tour” is booked for a specific date, no other tours for 

the Library can be booked for the same date on that pass by Library staff. 

 

Once the Division of Parks and Recreation receives payment for the pass, a link with log-in information 

will be sent to the library to access the pass online. This link must ONLY be accessed by library staff. 

When a patron wishes to use the pass, they will contact the library and provide the desired date. The 

library staff will log in and ensure that the pass is available for that date requested. The library will then 

print the admission ticket for the patron to pick up from the Library prior to their Park visit. 

 

IMPORTANT: Patrons need to know that this pass DOES NOT guarantee access to any park. Advanced 

day-use reservations are the only way to guarantee access to a park. 

 

When requesting a reservation, the patron will be charged a $1 non-refundable reservation fee 

charged by the software company. To avoid being charged the admission fee, the patron will indicate 

that they have a library pass when making the reservation. The system will remove the admission fees, 

however the patron will be responsible for the $1 reservation fee. To make a reservation, visit our 

website at https://www.nhstateparks.org/planning/day-use-reservations. 

 

When the patron visits the park, the admission ticket will be verified at the tollbooth. The toll attendant 

will issue a receipt and enter the Library pass number into the computer. 

 

With the pass now on-line, no passes will need to be returned to the library, therefore, lost passes 

are no longer a concern. 

For more information or to request a Library pass, please contact: 
Sandy Heisler       Dee Dee Hanson 
(603) 227-8745       (603) 271-2944 
sandra.b.heisler@dncr.nh.gov      diane.d.hanson@dncr.nh.gov  
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